

Logan Band Booster Meeting

Minutes

Chris McCarty-President
Dan Keck-Vice President
Heidi Rimkus-Secretary
Brenda Rowe-Treasurer
Henry Johnson-Head Chaperone
Leanne Bennett-Head Concession

Date: 11/9/2020 **Time**: 6:30pm

Location: Outside the high school band room

Attendance

President: X Vice President: X Secretary: Absent Treasurer: X

Head Concession: X Head Chaperone: X

Others Present: Mrs. Price

Others Present:

AGENDA

I: Vice President: Reading of previous meeting minutes.

Brenda submitted a correction to item #2 under New Business. According to the minutes, Brenda wanted to make a motion that all funds raised this year remain in the General Fund account. She listed the following funds in particular:

- funds from scrub games, which typically go to the Trip Account, and
- funds from track season, which typically go to the Uniform Account.

Brenda recalled making this motion during the September/October meeting, and that the motion passed. However, the minutes do not record the motion being made, nor the motion being passed. No one else could remember what happened.

Brenda went on to say that we should not yet decide to divert funds from track season away from the Uniform Account. We have gotten some late bills for uniform and plumes due to the trip, which has depleted the Uniform Account. We may need those funds from track season after all. So, we should wait until track season to make a decision about those funds.

II. President: Motion to Accep			i. Wotion passea.
1st:			
2nd:			
III. Treasurers report			
Type of Account	Beginning Balance	Deposit or Withdrawal	Ending Balance
Majorette Fund			
Trip Account			
GENERAL FUND			
BARTON HOLL SCHOLARSHIP			
CD			
Treasurer Notations:			
President's motion to accept Tre	assurar Panart: Far Man	th Ending 10/21/2020 M	otion passed
Fresident's motion to accept the	easurer Neport. For Morr	til Elidilig 10/31/2020. Wi	otion passeu.
1st:			
2nd:			
IV: OLD BUSINESS:			
1. New Head Chaperone: Chris wel	comed new Head Chapero	ne Henry Johnson.	
2. Closing the concession stand: Th	ne concession stand was clo	osed. The leftover supplies	to be picked up
were picked up. Brenda has two bo		•	
wait 2-3 weeks before picking up th	ne burgers. Chris said that a	Athletics would take two ca	ses of Gatorade,
but they hadn't done so yet.			
3. Mattress sale: The mattress sale	was conducted 10/31/202	0 at the Logan Conference	Center.
4. Patty Lightfoot: In appreciation f	or Patty's many years of se	ervice to the LHS band progr	am, the Booster

- 6. Concession dinner: In a typical year, adult concession workers are invited to a dinner at the end of the football season, to thank them for their efforts. Because of health concerns related to the pandemic, the Boosters are not holding the dinner this fall.
- 7. Chieftain Center payments: Brenda paid the last payment to the Chieftain Center, completely fulfilling the pledge made by Mr. North a few years ago. \$10,000 has been paid.

V: New Business

1. Concession workers: Dan and Heidi had volunteered to make thank you cards for this fall's workers, but had not yet done so.

Everyone present agreed to wait until spring and consider having the concession dinner then. Brenda pointed out that having the dinner in spring has the disadvantage that the appreciation shown to the workers loses its immediacy.

- 2. Mattress sale: Pam reported that we had not yet received numbers of units sold or amounts raised from the mattress sale.
- 3. Fall fundraiser: Chris reported that the band was currently conducting its fall fundraiser.

Leighanne asked if it's possible for people to just donate money instead of buying something. Mrs. Price replied that the company has a donation option, but that the company might take a cut if people donate that way. Brenda pointed out that anyone can donate online at the Band Boosters website or mail a check to PO Box 183. Students should not attempt to give donations directly to Mrs. Price.

Mrs. Price added that there is no pick-up date yet, and that she helped promote the fundraiser by sending an email out to all school district employees.

4. TV raffle: The Band Boosters have been selling raffle tickets at home football games to win a TV donated by Rent-2-Own. Chris called Rent-2-Own and they had not sold any tickets at the store. In a typical year, the drawing for the TV is held at the last football game. We did not draw at the game this year because we had not yet checked with Rent-2-Own to see if they had sold any tickets.

In an effort to sell more tickets, Brenda agreed to set up the Band Boosters website to allow the public to buy raffle tickets online.

Brenda indicated that the Boosters should send a thank you note to Rent-2-Own. This would be done by Heidi.

We are also still selling t-shirts from previous years, including motto, Fall Festival, and Disney shirts. The cost

is \$7 apiece. We have 8 license plates left that can be sold. There are yard signs to sell, but these will be saved for the Spirit Table next fall.

5. Trash bags and frozen food fundraisers: Brenda noted that the most successful time for selling trash bags is starting in the middle of January, directly before the frozen food fundraiser. Pam said she will probably do the frozen food fundraiser again this year. Brenda reminded everyone that the trash bag sale was not held last year. The sale was going to start right after the Disney trip, but was cancelled due to the pandemic.

Last time, kids got all of the proceeds from their own sales. This year we will probably have to do the sale online. Brenda will work on setting up the trash bag sale online. She will devise a way for buyers to indicate the student who should get the credit for the online sale. Brenda suggested starting the sale in the 1st or 2nd week of January.

Trash bags will be shipped to LHS already sorted in boxes. If a buyer instead chooses to have the trash bags delivered directly to their home, there is an additional shipping cost. Pam suggested a trunk drive-through for picking up the trash bags.

Pam had not yet heard from the frozen food rep.

6. Dominos fundraiser: Brenda emailed the Dominos rep and indicated that the Boosters would not be participating again.

Meeting call to adjourn by Chris McCarty. 1st Motion: Brenda Rowe; 2nd Motion: Chris McCarty. Motion passed.

Next meeting January 11, 2021 at 6:30pm. Location to be announced.